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PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING
Wednesday, October 28, 2008
7:45 a.m.

Cedar Crest Restaurant
187 Broadway

Lawrence, MA
Members Present:
Peter Matthews, Chair
Karen Sawyer, Mike Lynch, Shirley Callan
Members Absent:

Pedro Arce, Charles LoPiano, Sal Lupoli, Michael Sweeney,
Staff Present:
Fred Carberry, Betty Kirk
Guests Present:
Arthur Chilingirian, Amy Weatherbee

1.
Lawrence RFP for MVWIB/ValleyWorks Career Center Space
Peter Matthews called the meeting to order at 7:50 a.m.
Fred Carberry explained that the RFP Review Team had met and reviewed the proposals with Ozzy Properties Proposal B being rated highly advantageous by all members of the team and the most cost effective at the lowest price.  This proposal if accepted would not require a move for the Career Center and the consensus of the committee is that it is the best bid.

Shirley Callan asked about the move for the WIB in 2010 and Fred explained that it is the intent to leave the temporary space and move the space across from the Career Center when it is vacated in 2010.  In the meantime, the landlord will be charging rent based on the smaller space of 1,600 square feet while the WIB is occupying the 2,300 square foot space.

Amy Weatherbee explained that the two issues regarding this space have been resolved.  Mike Sweeney had reported on Friday that the Fire Chief confirmed that the fire pond line to the adjacent building has been severed.  Amy said that this would likely allow for 168 additional parking spaces.  Amy also said that she had checked with the Attorney General regarding the question of cost escalation and was informed that would not affect the bid.

Shirley Callan said that the Review Team did an excellent job in a tight timeline.

Amy said that bidders are all major developers in the City and we wanted to make sure that the bid process was open and fair.

Fred Carberry also said that we were very careful to have an open and fair bid process.
Motion by Shirley Callan seconded by Mike Lynch to approve the recommendation of the Review Team and forward the recommendation to proceed with negotiations for space for the MVWIB/ValleyWorks Career Center with Ozzy Properties Proposal B to the full board.  Motion passed.
2.
Adjourn
Having no further business Karen Sawyer made a motion to adjourn the meeting seconded by Mike Lynch.  Motion passed and the meeting adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Kivell

Recorder
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